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September 3, 2019

Able Contracting, Inc.
Attn: Chandler Lloyd
472 Schinger Avenue
Ridgeland, SC 29936

RE: Closure Letter
Able Contracting C&D Processing Facility
Jasper County

Dear Mr. Lloyd:

The South Carolina Solid Waste Policy and Management Act of 1991 (Act) S.C. Code Ann. § 44-
96-360(D)(2) (Rev. 2018 and Supp. 2018) states that “a facility that recycles construction and
demolition debris must submit a complete permit application to the department or complete closure
in accordance with this section and regulations promulgated pursuant to this section within twelve
months of the effective date of this subsection.” The effective date to submit a completed permit
application or complete closure was May 3, 2019. On August 5, 2019, Able Contracting, Inc.,
withdrew its previously submitted permit application (which was not complete at the time of
submittal) for a Solid Waste Processing Facility located at 472 Schinger Avenue in Ridgeland, South
Carolina. As a result of withdrawing the permit application to process construction and demolition
debris, this letter serves as notification that you may no longer accept any construction and
demolition debris or other related materials at this location and should immediately begin the closure
process for this facility. The Department is requiring that you provide a plan to remove all remaining
materials at this location and perform any additional closure activities necessary to ensure that no
environmental contamination remains as a result of previous operations. This plan should be
submitted to the Department no later than September 18, 2019. No extension to this deadline will
be granted.

Further, the Department requires that all materials remaining at this location after completion of
emergency actions currently being conducted by USEPA and the Department be removed, and
closure activities completed in accordance with a schedule approved by the Department. Failure to
comply with these directives will subject you to enforcement action by the Department.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Marty
Lindler at (803) 898-0456 or lindlema@dhec.sc.gov.

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control



Sincerely,

Van Keisler, Director
Division of Compliance and Enforcement
Bureau of Land and Waste Management

BG: Myra Reece, Director of Environmental Affairs
Marty Lindler, Manager; Jessica Price — SW Compliance
Juli Blalock — Mining and Solid Waste Management
Etta Williams Linen — Assistant General Counsel
Reahnita Tuten — Lowcountry EA Office, Beaufort
Chandler Lloyd — ablecontracting29936(@gmail.com
Joan Hartley, Esq. — jhartley(@nexsenpruet.com
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